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Headteacher’s message 

 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 

For a short week it has certainly felt like a long one. Thank you for your co-operation in arriving promptly for the 

new end of day timings.  It certainly seems to have worked and we hope this has made things a little easier for 

those of you who have children in several year groups.  
  
It is looking hopeful that we will begin to see some normality creeping back into schools and I hope the guidance 

for schools is updated soon so we can start to make firm plans and changes ready for September. I know some 

parents and children have been asking about classes for next year. We will be organising these quite late into the 

summer term to accommodate any staffing changes and you will be notified as soon as we have finalised this.  
  
We are looking forward to welcoming a new face to the team next week. Mr Moir starts his new job as Premises 

Manager and I am sure you will make him feel very welcome.  I am delighted to be able to tell you that            

Mrs Lavictoire has been appointed as Headteacher at Ashleigh C of E Primary School  from September.              

Although a great loss to OV she will only be around the corner and it will be a fantastic opportunity for her and 

the school. I am sure you will join me in wishing her the very best of luck. 
  
Over the next few weeks we will start to look at organising some annual events (reports, parent’s evenings, sports 

days etc) and perhaps some trips for the summer term.  Some of these maybe arranged very late with very little 

notice so we apologise in advance if this is the case.  It might not be the same as previously years but we very 

much hope we are able to do a few things to celebrate the end of year in style.  

 

Have a wonderful weekend. 

 

 

 
 

Fiona Pearce 

Head teacher 

 

 

 

 

KEY STAGE 2—FOOTBALL CLUBS 

CANCELLATION—Year 3 Football Club—Monday, 17th June. 

Due to Mr Ovey attending a course we have had to cancel the Year 3 football club on Monday, 17th June. 

Summer Fair 
 

We are tentatively planning a Summer Fair - watch this space for more details!   

 

WANTED 
 

If you have any unwanted, good quality, gifts, which could be recycled, please hand 

them into the office for the attention of Mrs Manley.  Thank you. 



 

 

 

 

Foundation Stage and Key Stage One 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Oldfield’s nomination 

My star of the week this week is Noah.  I am so proud of Noah this week, he has worked so hard to 

overcome difficulties with very little fuss. He has had a positive attitude towards his learning and 

has enjoyed sharing his writing with the class. Noah has taken great care of Tommy the tortoise. 

We are loving this positive attitude to your learning Noah, keep it up buddy Mrs O x  

Mrs Grimwood’s/Mrs Huggins’ nomination 

Alfie John has had an amazing term so far and this week has really shown us how hard he can 

work!  Well done Alfie.  Keep it up.  You are a joy to have in the classroom. 

 

 

Mr Quilter’s nomination 

My star of the week is James.  James is a super star every week! He is always helping others 

with their spelling and is always a great role model for others to follow. Your maths work         

recently has been amazing, and your writing accuracy has improved greatly. Keep it up     

Jimbob! 

Miss Boundy’s nominations  

Jasmine has showed some real imagination in her work this week and has come up with new 

ways of doing things. Well done Jasmine. 

 

Chloe has been amazing in phonics this week and has worked really hard to write her           

sentences. Well done Chloe 

 

Miss Cawthorne’s nomination  

Henry for amazing phonics and always working hard. 

 

Evie E for fantastic phonics and great listening. 

Mrs Youll’s  

Jasmyn for concentrating and listening carefully in our phonics and maths sessions this week. 

 

Pixie for trying hard and demonstrating good problem-solving skills in our number lesson. 

 



 

 

 

Key Stage Two 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Miss Gulliford’s nomination 

Frankie has grown in confidence this week and is shining so brightly. She has been using her phonics 

sessions to help her with all aspects of learning - including maths! She is trying exceptionally hard and 

every adult who works with Frankie has shared how delightful and hardworking she has been in their 

groups. I am so proud to see Frankie working hard and aiming high.  

Mrs Johnson’s nomination 

My Star of the Week is a young lady who always works incredibly hard and always tries her 

best.  She is a great friend to everyone in class and incredibly helpful to both me and the adults 

around her.  She is great fun and up for anything.  That lady is Martha. 

Mr Whapham’s nomination 

My star this week is Charlie. He has worked very hard and has shown a real maturity in his      

learning. He pushes himself to extend his learning and is now thinking carefully about how to    

really challenge himself. He listens to advice and we have good discussions during maths! We 

have been learning to read more complex problems carefully and check our learning when 

complete.    Well done  

Mrs Lavictoire’s nomination 

My star of the week has shown such confidence in their writing, this week. Alice has been writing a 

travel brochure and has really used all of the resources she has been given to craft a persuasive 

piece about Athens. 

It’s exciting to see how your writing is developing this year- you have a great writers voice. Well 

done Alice!  

The Adventurers nomination 

Logan is consistent hard worker, he tries his absolute best in every task he is set. He completes his 

work to a high standard, including his homework. He is such a supportive friend to everyone in 

and out of the class, he is an absolute delight to have in our class. Well done Logan.  

Mrs Rana’s/Mr Boult’s nomination 

Year 5s star of the week this week is James Humphreys! James has really shown great maturity 

and hard work this week, proving that he really can show fantastic progress! He has been able to 

listen so well that he can contribute to the class in all lessons, and has shown some fantastic    

independent work, especially in maths. Well done James, keep up the excellent learning!  

Miss Squire’s nomination 

 

My star this week is Laila, for her fantastic listening and learning! I have noticed, this week        

particularly, that she is becoming more and more involved in class discussions, either by putting 

her hand up and offering ideas, or answering questions when I call on her. It is so lovely to see 

her making these great choices, as it has brought her learning on leaps and bounds. Well done 

Laila! 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr Ovey’s PE Champions 
Mr Ovey has been impressed with everyone positive attitude to PE this week.   

Well done to the PE Champions from Key Stages 1 and 2. 

 

Years 1 and 2—Sophia for excellent throwing and catching 

 

Years 3 and 4—Elijah for always being a superstar 

 

Years 5 and 6—Abi for great effort in club as well as PE 

Years 5 and 6— Visiting journalist 
 

Last Friday, Andy Keeble, a journalist and writer for The Children's Hospice, came to Orchard 

Vale to be interviewed by the pupils.  Mr Keeble talked about his start as a journalist, his      

interests, travel writing, his favourite interviews and how to be successful in journalism. He 

spoke about interviewing none other than the Jacksons ( Michael Jackson's family).               

Mr Keeble also mentioned interviews in other countries and showed us some of his writing and 

articles. 

 

By Corbin (year 6) 

What did we learn about trees?  
 

This week in forest school Mrs Huggins’ 

class learnt about horse chestnut trees and 

apple trees.   

 

We looked at the blossom and the flowers 

of the trees and talked about how these 

would develop into apples and conkers.   

 

We named the parts of a tree. 

Menu for week commencing 10th May 2021 

Yoghurts and fresh fruit will be available daily  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 Transition to Secondary School 
 

Park Community School 

More information will be sent out in May/June.  Information on the Park website is waiting to be updated and is 

not current for this year’s pupils.   
 

Wednesday, 23rd June—Year 6 parent evening at Park. 

Thursday, 15th July and Friday, 16th July—Year 6 Induction Days. 
 

Pilton Community College 

The link below is for the Pilton’s website and dedicated Year 6 transition section. 
 

Pilton Community College | Barnstaple (piltoncollege.org.uk)  

Year 6 Transition | Pilton School (piltoncollege.org.uk)  
   

Children should have all received a welcome pack by now with lots of information which tells you more about 

the school.  More information will be sent after Easter. 
 

Tuesday, 25th May— Virtual Information evening 

Possible Induction days (to be confirmed) - Tuesday, 6th, Wednesday, 7th or Thursday, 8th July 
 

Braunton Academy 

Tuesday, 6th July—Year 6 Transition Day. 

Wednesday, 7th July— 6.30pm—Year 6 Parents Transition Evening— Isaac Hall 

School Diary Dates 

Mon, 10th May  Year 4 Tennis Festival run by the Barnstaple Primary Schools’ Sports Co-ordinator at OV 

Tue, 11th May Years 3 and 4—Visit to Rock Park for Cross Country 

Wed, 12th May  Years 5 and 6—Orienteering run by the Barnstaple Primary Schools’ Sports Co-ordinator at OV. 

Mon, 31st May Half Term  

Wed, 26th May Allotment Group working party 

Tue, 22nd June KS1 trip to Rosemoor Gardens (more details to come) 

Wed, 23rd June KS1 trip to Rosemoor Gardens (more details to come) 

Wed, 23rd June Allotment Group working party 

Years 3 and 4 children 

 supported the NSPCC Number Day  

on Friday 7th May 

 

This event ran from 7am to 7pm today, 7th May and was hosted by Times Tables Rockstars, 

which the children use to practice for testing each week. 
 

The children have been playing along on Times Tables Rockstars today to help raise  

money. They can continue at home until 7pm today. 

 

We should know next week how much Times Tables Rockstars will be donating to the 

NSPCC for the work we have put in.  We will let you know. 

https://www.piltoncollege.org.uk/
https://www.piltoncollege.org.uk/year-six-1
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/support-us/events-fundraising/social-special-events/number-day/


Don’t forget to bring in your entries by   

Friday, 14th May 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Have you got your free rapid COVID-19 tests yet? 
 
Alongside the vaccination rollout, regular testing of people without symptoms of coronavirus is at the heart of  
easing restrictions and reopening society and the economy safely. 
 
The aim is that as many positive cases as possible can be found and isolated to stop the virus spreading, particu-
larly as one in three people don't know they've got it as they don't have any symptoms so could be   passing it 
on without realising.  
 
That's why every adult in England is being encouraged to take a free rapid COVID-19 test (known as a lateral 
flow device (LFD) test) twice a week. They are easy, quick and convenient, and the results are usually available 
to you within the hour.  
 
Devon County Council are running a mobile community testing service in Devon so you can get tested or       
collect home-testing kits at a range of locations across the county. DCC have published a timetable on their 
website, but please bear in mind that this schedule is subject to change as they make new locations available 
and to accommodate any operational issues. To avoid disappointment, please check DCC website each time 
you plan a visit. 
 
You can also order home-testing kits from the NHS by post or collect home-testing kits from NHS testing locations, 
and any of the 133 pharmacies that are part of the Pharmacy Collect scheme so far. 
 
Remember, these rapid lateral flow tests are to be taken regularly if you do not have any symptoms of           
coronavirus. If you do develop any symptoms, you should immediately self-isolate and arrange a PCR test via 
the NHS. 
 

Devon Country Council’s Connectme update contains information, which you may find of interest, affecting 

residents Devon.                          Link to DCC Connectme website 

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MTYuMzg5MTUwNzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5kZXZvbi5nb3YudWsvY29yb25hdmlydXMtYWR2aWNlLWluLWRldm9uL2Jvb2stYS1jb3ZpZC0xOS1sYXRlcmFsLWZsb3ct
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjUsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MTYuMzg5MTUwNzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5kZXZvbi5nb3YudWsvY29yb25hdmlydXMtYWR2aWNlLWluLWRldm9uL2Jvb2stYS1jb3ZpZC0xOS1sYXRlcmFsLWZsb3ct
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjUsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MTYuMzg5MTUwNzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5kZXZvbi5nb3YudWsvY29yb25hdmlydXMtYWR2aWNlLWluLWRldm9uL2Jvb2stYS1jb3ZpZC0xOS1sYXRlcmFsLWZsb3ct
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjYsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MTYuMzg5MTUwNzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5nb3YudWsvb3JkZXItY29yb25hdmlydXMtcmFwaWQtbGF0ZXJhbC1mbG93LXRlc3RzIn0.BV2mdI46zBoeFhP9bPSGOzjF
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjcsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MTYuMzg5MTUwNzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL21hcHMudGVzdC1hbmQtdHJhY2UubmhzLnVrLyJ9.ZOQhK_E1A0D1n1WF_Kv0fIuQqg1nVCfLWuOa6IvAXsM/s/514502328/br/
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjcsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MTYuMzg5MTUwNzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL21hcHMudGVzdC1hbmQtdHJhY2UubmhzLnVrLyJ9.ZOQhK_E1A0D1n1WF_Kv0fIuQqg1nVCfLWuOa6IvAXsM/s/514502328/br/
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjksInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MTYuMzg5MTUwNzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL21jYXMtcHJveHl3ZWIubWNhcy5tcy9jZXJ0aWZpY2F0ZS1jaGVja2VyP2xvZ2luPWZhbHNlJm9yaWdpbmFsVXJsPWh0dHBzJTNB
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjksInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA0MTYuMzg5MTUwNzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL21jYXMtcHJveHl3ZWIubWNhcy5tcy9jZXJ0aWZpY2F0ZS1jaGVja2VyP2xvZ2luPWZhbHNlJm9yaWdpbmFsVXJsPWh0dHBzJTNB
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKDEVONCC/bulletins/2d7893d


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


